NEW BUSINESS

Motion 3: The Faculty Assembly Executive Committee moves that the Faculty Representative Assembly
adopt the following resolution:

WHEREAS President Kennedy has suspended the required use of FCQs in 2020 merit evaluations due to
the global pandemic and shift from primarily in-person teaching on CU campuses, and

WHEREAS UCCS is required to administer and collect FCQs for spring and fall 2020, and

WHEREAS the circumstances of teaching during a pandemic make the validity of student evaluations
even more uncertain than in more normal times,

BE IT RESOLVED that FCQsadministered-Faculty Assembly recommends FCQs collected during calendar
year 2020 shall not be relied upon by Chairs and Deans in the course of annual merit review evaluations,
except to the extent that individual faculty members choose to cite them-in-theirewn-statementsabout

theirteaching.




